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SPONSOR:  Representative Larranaga

BILL SHORT TITLE:  The Motor Vehicle Insurance Personal Responsibility Act.

CONFLICTS, DUPLICATES, COMPANIONS:  None. This bill is apparently an updated version of  1999’s HBIC Substitute for HB-59 and HB-97. It duplicates SB-60 of this session.

DESCRIPTION: Under this bill, anyone, insured or uninsured, may recover damages from the other driver’s insurance company (assuming they meet the burden of proof), but the bill bars most drivers from recovering damages for noneconomic losses. Drivers who are intoxicated or driving without proper licenses, for example, are barred from claiming damages for pain and suffering, although they may still recover actual damages if they meet the burden of proof under traditional tort law principals. Furthermore, the bill allows recovery for noneconomic losses only if the tortfeasor’s actions were “willful and wanton.” Assuming that the claimant is otherwise authorized to claim damages, mere negligence will not sustain a claim for noneconomic loss. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: Act is applicable to accidents occurring on or after October 1, 2001.

FISCAL IMPACT: none

ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT: The Department is not assigned any duties under this bill.

OTHER IMPACTS AND ISSUES:

· The bill does not address awards and recovery for punitive damages.  Insurance companies are prohibited from paying for noneconomic losses in the circumstances specified. It also protects insurance companies against certain claims based on their handling of claims. The omission of punitive damages leaves open the possibility that a person barred from recovering noneconomic losses may nevertheless recover punitive damages. 

· Background: our motor vehicle insurance system is based on traditional notions of tort law,  that is,  whoever is at fault in an accident pays damages to any person who suffers injuries as a result of  the tortfeasor’s negligence.  Insurance companies therefore have an interest in asserting that their insureds are not at fault,  or at least not totally at fault,  and in proving that the opposing party is entirely, or at least partially, at fault.  Much of the expense in settling claims is in establishing fault.  Furthermore,  an insurance company cannot afford to be seen as an easy touch,  so it defends itself vigorously against claims made under the policy.  The expense for establishing fault is simply passed on to policyholders in the form of increased premiums.

· Increased premiums means more persons are unable to afford insurance,  especially high risk drivers -- those drivers whose driving record shows they are poor risks for insurance companies.  In short,  the current system encourages litigation and virtually insures that the drivers with the worst records will not have insurance.  This is what makes uninsured driver insurance the most expensive and fastest growing portion of the typical insurance policy.

· Any measure to restrict non-economic damage awards undoubtedly will be challenged in the courts.

